S1021 Multi-State Project Meeting

March 3, 2009, Savannah, Georgia

Chairman Hodges called the meeting to order and introductions were made around the table.

1. Approval of Minutes from previous meeting.  Behe moved to accept the minutes and Dennis seconded, all approved. 
Introductions were made around the table. Present were Alan Hodges, Marco Palma, Daniel Warnock, Bridget Behe, Charlie Hall, Jennifer Dennis, Forrest Stegelin, Christine Coker, Roberto Lopez, Dewayne Ingram, Sue Barton, and Ben Posadas.

2. Ongoing activities and projects by State.
Florida. Hodges discussed a project on automated system financial bench analysis. It is a web based system hosted at Hortbusiness.ifas.ufl.edu/hortnba. All database information is available to anyone. He also talked about a regional analysis study that resulted in 2 publications in Hortscience. He also discussed a survey to the industry in wages and benefits. There was another project with a survey of the Sod industry. A series of 21 workshops in several states was conducted last year.     

Delaware. Barton commented on her sustainable landscapes website. The link is: ag.udel.edu/udbg/sl. She talked about a project on perception on roadside vegetation. 
Indiana. Lopez talked about some ongoing surveys in Indiana. The first survey showed a positive consumer willingness to pay for sustainable plants. The second survey was a commercial greenhouse survey on perceptions toward sustainability. The third survey was for a sustainable produced poinsettia.  

Hall suggested improving the S1021 website to work with moodle to be able to share data and other important information among the group. 
Ongoing reports were interrupted to allow people joining the meeting through telephone conference to participate in the main issues of the meeting.

Joining by telephone conference call were Robin Brumfield, Roger Hinson, Mark Teffeau (ANLA), Perry Game (USDA-NASS) and Chris Messer (USDA-NASS).
3. Update on NASS programs and Floriculture Crops. Messer and Game reported that they were still developing the questionnaire for the Census of Horticultural Specialties. They plan to keep working with other entities to continue to develop the content. They suggested collaborating with one or two representatives from our group to act as mediator. Dennis will be the contact person. Dennis gave an update on the NASS meeting on February 12, 2009. Teffeau expressed his concern about the inclusion of horticulture chemical use. Messer indicated that the section on operating expenses has been expanded.
4. Specialty Crop Research Proposal Discussion. Last year we requested $6.5 million with 30 investigators from 14 institutions. Reviewer comments say the proposal was not very well integrated. It was suggested to break down the proposal into many subcomponents. 

Warnock is leading efforts toward the sustainability area. The focus is on water use and the impact on plants. Mathers was not available to comments on the labor management area. She was interested in participating in this section but not necessarily be the lead person. Behe commented on the consumer preferences area. She suggested including this part with the economics section.  Hall offered to be the lead person for a proposal that combined objectives 2 and 3, economic contributions and consumer preferences. Hinson commented about some important issues related to the grant. Labor is a big issue. Carnegie Mellon was successful developing some labor related grants, including mechanization. Teffeau expanded on this issue. Brumfield expressed an interest in participating in the proposal. 

Break for lunch at 11:50 AM. 

The meeting resumed at 12:30 pm with discussions on the specialty crop research initiative proposal. 
5. New project Statement. Hodges commented on the status of the new project statement. The current project expires in September.  This statement needs to be developed by early May at the latest. The objectives included on page 3 of the summary project report were discussed. Objective 1 will be included either as a separate objective or a sub-objective in Objective 2. 

Brumfield agreed to take the lead in developing enterprise budgets. Posadas and Coker will take the lead in Objective 1 regarding labor, including mechanization, worker law compliance and training needs.  Objective 2 on competitiveness, evaluation of regional trade flows, marketing practices and economic impacts will be led by Hodges, and supported by Hall and Palma. Objective 3 on evaluation of consumer preferences will be led by Behe, and supported by Dennis, Palma, Hall and Lopez and Yue. Elements of sustainability issues will be incorporated as appropriate in all objectives.

Ongoing reports were taken back to the table discussion.

The National Nursery Survey was discussed. Hodges will send out an email with the questionnaire. 

Teffeau discussed Nursery industry issues and monetization of the landscape. He extended an invitation to the ANLA legislative conference in Washington, D.C., July 20-22. He talked about the new approach for making research decisions based on economic impact analysis, and whether the issue is of enough economic importance to deserve consideration. He discussed live assets as an alternative to crop insurance. Carbon sequestration in urban landscapes is a hot area for research now.
Dennis had nothing to report on the marketing boot camp. Behe reported on the teaching case studies. The first case study focused on promotion. A second case study was on price bundling. A promotion case on all America selections.

6.Meeting location for Summer Meeting 2009. 
Dennis proposed to meet in conjunction with ASHS for our summer meetings for next year. 

The group ageed to meet in Washington, DC, July 23, in conjunction with the ANLA Legislative Conference (July 20-22).

Adjourned at 3pm for sub-committee meetings.    
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